
Item 16, Pages 43-51  Neverend Lodge, Pye Corner,  
        Ulcombe, ME17 1EF 

PLANNING APPLICATION: 20/502238/FULL   
 

 
Additional representation has been received from a local resident, a Mr Bart Tarry, raising concerns 
over the following (summarised) matters: 
 
 
● Questions who the occupant will be of the proposed mobile homes. 
 

RESPONSE: The committee report clearly sets out who is to occupy the mobile homes and 
what their relationship is with each other.  This information was gathered during a site 
meeting with the applicant on 28th July 2020. 

 
● Alleges by default he and his wife are being harassed and victimised. 
 

RESPONSE: Such allegations should be reported to Kent police for investigate. 
 

● Alleges site access to Neverend Lodge is owned by him and not the applicant: 
 

RESPONSE:  The applicant has signed Ownership Certificate A and there is no evidence 
submitted to suggest that this is incorrect.   

 

● The development does not benefit from a safe access because it is not in the ownership of 
the applicant. 

 
RESPONSE:  There is an existing access into the site, that regardless of ownership, is 
used and is considered safe in highway safety terms. 

 
 

 
THE RECOMMENDATION REMAINS UNCHANGED 
 


